GREAT EASTON AND TILTY PARISH COUNCIL
MINUTES OF MEETING HELD 30th MARCH 2017

AT GREAT EASTON VILLAGE HALL
Present


Cllrs John Lewis (Chairman) – David Rowland ( Vice Chairman)



               Tristan Martens – Clair Southon – Julia England

                                            Cllr Johhn Freeman (District)

Clerk                                  Audrey Miller
Residents/guests

BettyTierney
1, Welcome to guests

The Chairman opened the meeting and welcomed everyone attending.

2. Apologies for absence


Cllrs. Cecile Down – Terry Francis – Paul Kelly – Martin Foley (District) – Simon Walsh (County) and


Nicola Longman ( Village Hall Treasurer)

3. Declaration of Members Interests


Tristan Martens S.S.E., Essex Wildlife Trust – David Rowland S.S.E., C.A.B. , Friends of the Five Parishes,


John Lewis S.S.E.

4. Minutes of last meeting

The minutes of the meeting held on 23rd February 2017  having been circulated prior to the meeting were agreed and 
signed as a true record.

5. Matters arising: There were no matters arising.

6. Public Forum

Two concerns were brought to the parish councils attention.  1. Brambles were growing into the bus stop shelter at Cox Hill – Tristan offered to cut them back. 2. The hedge on one of the houses on The Endway has overgrown onto the pavement obstructing pedestrians – Clair offered to speak with the householder.
7.  Village Hall.


In the absence of the Treasurer, the clerk read out her financial report.


Monies in since last meeting amounted to £1,688.15

Payments:  Anglian Water £39.45 and £27.84 – Foam Wash for toilets £47.20 – Caretaker £75.00 - yellow paint for steps £7.98. Total payments £197.47

Problems were reported on kitchen electrics when the two kettles, tea urn and fan were all being used at the same time.  The Electrician will be attending on Friday 31st March .
It was agreed the ‘play activities’ for the Tuesday morning  one hours hiring could continue.

8.  Reports from Representatives


Planning;

UTT/17/0519/FUL
Formation of manege





The Paddocks, Mill End Green Road,


No objections


UTT/17/0852/HHF
Addition of single storey glass room with retractable roof to





private roof terrace.





24 Maynards House, Dunmow Road.


No objections

UTT/17/0878/HHF
Proposed single storey orangery extension to wet elevation





Mayesbrook House, Gallows Green Road.


No objections


UTT/17/0406/OP

Revised outline plans for Pickford’s yard





Land between Brocks Mead & The Endway.


No objections
Planning Applications determined

UTT/17/0134/HHF


UTT/17/0106/L.B.
The Warrens, Duton Hill




Withdrawn

UTT/17/0166/AV
Illuminating Sign over entrance to Maynards House.




Maynard House, Dunmow Road.



Conditional Approval

UTT/17/0231/HHF
Conversion of existing garage & garden store to




Residential annexe




Tudor Cottage, Mill End Green.



Conditional Approval

Playing Fields

The blocked culvert on Burns playing field has been attended to.

The grass on both playing fields has had its second cut .

Footpaths

ECC have put new signage up on footpaths in the village. The footpath on Chris Trembath’s land has been reinstated through the field. The footpath behind the village hall going towards Duton Hill appears overgrown. Tristan will have a look at it.

River Interests

Storm ‘Doris’ caused two trees to fall into the river at the back of Brocks Mead, which is now causing the river to dam. The clerk was asked to ascertain who the land belongs to and if the owner cannot remove the trees will he give the parish council permission to access his land to clear it themselves.

The quality of the river water is very good, river lamprey have been seen in the river and  Essex Wildlife Trust 

have made a visit to photograph them as they haven’t been seen for many years.


Road Safety/Highways

The Parish Council are not happy with the VAS sign outside the school, as it does not activate until vehicles travelling from Dunmow  reach the first entrance to the school. Cllr John Freeman will ask Rissa Long if it can be activated earlier.

The flood problem at Cox Hill due to a blocked culvert has been cleared. Highways have been notified regarding the two damaged warning/marker posts on the triangle at Cox Hill.

Airport

Complaints have been made to the relevant people regarding the noisy aircraft late at night.

Jet 2 have begun operating from Stansted.

9.  Clerks Correspondence


Cllr Simon Walsh’s monthly report was circulated to the PC councillors.

     Expenditure


Cheques ratified since the last meeting:

Messer Landscaping £480 ( clearing culvert on Burns playing Field) – A Miller £721.40 ( Salary Jan.Feb March £675 and admin £46.40) – S.Smith  £450 ( Grasscut No.1.)

10.Any other business

Concerns over parking in Brocks Mead. The PC can do nothing about it as people are not illegally parked, but a message will be put in the magazine asking residents to park responsibly, to allow access for emergency vehicles.

The clerk updated the meeting on the footpath from Rebecca Meade to B184. if it was definitely agreed at the March meeting, because the cost is so high (initial cost £125,000)the proposal would be to install the scheme in a phased approach over a couple of years. The clerk would keep the PC informed of any further updates.

There being no further business to discuss the Chairman thanked everyone for attending and closed the meeting at 8.32pm. 

Date of next meeting: A.G.M. Thursday 27th April 2017 AT 7.30 pm   IMMEDIATELY FOLLOWED by the monthly Parish Council meeting.

Chairman………………………………………….Date…………………………………………

SUBJECT TO APPROVAL
